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HUME/ADAMS INITIATIVE

John Hume duly telephoned me late this afternoon. He had had his
planned meeting with Adams. Adams had been very upset by the Ieak' over the
weekend, which had made things more difficult. However" he was gomﬁg to talk
to the IRA about the main question we had raised, that of "permanence”.

Hume said that Adams’ position was that, in the eveqt of the Prime
Minister making a statement as proposed in the latest text given to us, the IRA
would declare a ceasefire and make an appropriate statement in response.
Adams had talked Hume through the statement but had wanted to avgld having
anything in writing, for fear of leaks. The statement would begin with
references to the previous cessation of 1994, and the fact that other people had
not treated this as seriously as the IRA. There would be other passages too.
But the key passage would say that they were announcing an uneqql\focal .
restoration of the cessation, and that the statement by the Prime Minister, in
their opinion, provided the basis for a total ending of the cpnﬂiqt and la_sting
peace. (Hume repeated this three times, at my request, using slightly different
wording on each occasion, but the gist was the same in each case.)

Hume said that if Sinn Fein got the message from us that we would make
the statement on a certain day, they would let us know when they would be
making their statement. But Hume stressed that all this was on the assumption
that the statement the Prime Minister would make was the text we had been
given. He thought it would take Adams a couple of days or so to talk to the
IRA about this, but if there was to be a message meanwhile saying that we were
ready to make the statement, things could move very fast.

I thanked Hume for this but said that, as Hume was aware, we were
bound to seek changes in the text that had been given to us to make it consistent
with our policy. Hume said that he was aware of that, and was very worried
about it. If we were going to make changes, we should tell him as soon as
possible what they were. He hoped they would be as few as possible. He was
worried about a situation where Adams was acting on the basis of the text as it
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Hume added that he had cleared one change t 1 to "developing” policing

already. He had suggested that the statement rt_agegzt e e

arrangements rather than "creating” thcem'l Ilfizrlllg for. Hume repeated that the
i case have been 100 %8
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I confirmed again that we would be looking for changeiI to t:i;fixéavi? I
had been given. I said that we would need to reflect on what li mg the need fo
would try to come back to him reasonably soon. Hume underlin€ Redioihy the
move quickly. He thought the process could be prought to a conclusion by
end of the week, with luck. He continued to believe that there was a unique

opportunity here.
m statements he had

Hume also referred in passing to his sus.pi'c.iOI_l, from st i
seen, that Trimble had been briefed about the initiative. I said thgt wc? a
rder to avoid extreme reactions if and

briefed Trimble in general terms, in o ;
when the initiative leaked, but Trimble had not seen any (€XIS. Hume did not

raise particular objections to this.

Comment

We now need to consider very quickly how to react to Hume. The form
of words from Adams does not seem to offer much at first sight, but the experts
will want to look at it carefully. In any case, we need to decide whether to go
back to Hume with our text quickly. There is otherwise a danger that we will
be accused of bad faith. However, we cannot easily do this without touching
base with the Irish again, given the strength of views expressed by the
Taoiseach about further consultation, via Teahon. I would be grateful for

advice on all this as soon as you can provide it.
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JOHN HOLMES

Ken Lindsay Esq
Northern Ireland Office
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